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The Comparative National Elections Project (CNEP) is a multi-year examination of 
democracies around the world.  It began in the late 1980s as a survey to identify the ways 
that citizens receive information about politics, parties and candidates during election 
campaigns in four democracies. The survey was expanded in the 1990s to consider the 
nature of support for democracy and the consolidation of newly established or re-
established democratic regimes in 13 countries. 
 
Because CNEP collected so much information, its full potential could only be realized 
through a rigorously analytical and comparative collaboration of project participants.  
The Mershon Center made this possible by supporting the first of a series of conferences 
in 2003; subsequent meetings were held at the University of Cape Town, South Africa, 
and the Mateus Foundation in Vila Real, Portugal.  
 
These discussions led to a new round of election surveys in 13 countries from 2004-06. 
The surveys, coordinated by Professor of Political Science Richard Gunther, looked at: 

• The quality of democracy, and corruption in the electoral process. 
• The nature and manifestations of identity in multi-cultural societies. 
• Non-Western values that affect democracy or give rise to violent conflict. 

 
The result of these efforts has been the publication of more than 100 scholarly articles 
and a book: Democracy, Intermediation, and Voting on Four Continents (Oxford 
University Press, 2006), edited by Gunther, José Ramón Montero, and Hans-Jürgen Puhle.  
 
This book explores the nature and consequences of support for democracy, finding three 
distinct clusters of attitudes: democratic satisfaction, political disaffection and democratic 
support. The authors found that support for democracy depends not on how well the 
economy is doing, as has commonly been argued, but on the behavior of key political 
elites during the crucial states of forming a democratic state. The book also analyzed the 
impact of “values cleavage” on electoral behavior, finding that politics in the United 
States has become more polarized by values than in any other country analyzed.  
 
CNEP is now the third-largest project of its kind in the world.  In 2007, the project will 
expand again to examine 23 national surveys in 18 countries dating back to 1990.  
 
 


